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A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on March 21, 2024 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Commissioner Peter Burk, Chief Jim Nolan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also in attendance were President Peter G. Burk and Captain Chris Davis of Shaker Pines, Commissioner Keith Pliszka of Thompsonville, and Chairman Jason Jones, Commissioner Steve Bousque and Chief Earl Provencher of North Thompsonville.
The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for February 22, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Peter Burk and Mark Zarcaro made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

The Committee had invited the three other departments to attend this meeting to determine if they would like to join the Consolidation committee at this time.  Thompsonville and North Thompsonville sent representatives to the meeting.  Cochair Mark Zarcaro gave a recap of our progress.  We initially hired Shoreline to do a study of what was involved.  Then we hired attorneys to determine what was legally needed to consolidate the two departments.  

Throughout the process, we have kept in mind that other departments would be joining the consolidation.  We have completed a chart of employee positions, combined the training for the two departments and are working on new union contracts.
There were several questions from the other departments.  Are the attorneys done with the research?  There is still more research to be done and at this point, Hazardville will be merging into Shaker Pines, due to Shaker Pines bond issue. Neither Thompsonville or North Thompsonville have any bond issues.  They may have mortgages or loans in the future, as they have programs and purchases in the works.
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How much money should they put into their budgets for consolidation expenses?  We had put $ 70,000 each into our budgets.  Hazardville is working on changing their pension to be more in line with the other departments.
Both Thompsonville and North Thompsonville will take the information back to their boards for further discussion, but feel they may be willing to join the committee, if their taxpayers agree.

The next meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. April 18, 2024 at the Hazardville station.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Peter Burk and Mark Zarcaro made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

